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Dinner in a 
Beer Barrel 

 
 

Mr. John Arkell, of Kingsdown Brewery, lately invited his friends to dine with him, in a large barrel which he has 
recently purchased, estimated to hold 3,000 gallons. 
 
The novel dining room was the occasion of much mirth and gaiety. 
 
Salisbury and Winchester Journal, May 1856 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 


